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We, the family of St Peter’s, united in faith by God, strive to learn and grow together to be the best we possibly can everyday.       
Newsletter Number 22                                                February 23rd 2018
Dear Parents and Friends,
Head teacher news.

Mrs Clare Scott will take over after Easter please support her as much as you do me.

1F

Sadly, I have no good news to bring you. Miss Freeman has been signed off for another month.

As Headteacher my first responsibility is to provide the best possible education for your children and I will continue to work at this. If Miss Freeman is unable to return by 19th March Mrs Kay will take over 1F on her return from maternity leave. Any parents who have any concerns please come and talk to me.
Mr John Riordan.R.I.P

My father in law, who many of you will have known, gave many hours of selfless support to St Peter’s school and parish during his life. Your prayers are so needed and appreciated. Thankyou
Dinner ladies/ men

We need two new members of our team. If you are interested in being a mid-day supervisor please collect an application from the school office.

Ofsted report.

Our report is now ready to view on the website. Thankyou everyone for making our school a lovely place!
Year 6 SATs meeting

Thank you to all those parents who attended the Year 6 SATs meeting yesterday. If you have any further questions then please do see Ms Mc Bride or Miss Anthoney. The presentation is now available on the year 6 class pages. 

Thirty Y6 trumpeters.
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DISCOVERING BRASS – CONCERT INFORMATION FOR PARENTS/CARERS
 
Date:                         8th March 2018

Venue:                       Duke’s Hall – Royal Academy of Music, Marylebone Road, London,  NW1 3HP
Concert Start Time:   12.30pm

Duration:                   45 minutes (no interval)

Ticket Price:              Free

Ticket Booking:         Online via https://discoveringbrass.eventbrite.co.uk (this will go live later this afternoon)
Ticket Limitation:      There is no minimum ticket allowance, but available seating is limited so booking as soon as possible is highly recommended

If you would like to attend this special event please let me know or get your own free tickets as shown above.     
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Please read the information on this website. (Y)Our children 
need to be safe and protected online. This will help you.                                                                      
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Nursery 
The application forms for children starting Nursery September 2018 are available from the school office. If your child was born between September 2014 and August 2015 and you would like them to attend St Peter’s Nursery, please come in and pick up a pack. Applications need to be submitted by Friday 16th March.  
Treasure Tea

You are invited to stay and take part in our “treasure tea” after school during book week. This special event will be held in the Infant hall (3:15-4:00). You are invited to bring in a story (in your home language, a family favourite or one from your own childhood) to share with your child. We will also provide you and your child with school books to read and different reading activities related to world book day to complete. The aim of these sessions is to promote a love of reading for both children and adults! Refreshments will be provided, so please do come along. Below you will find the date for your child’s year group.

Tuesday 27th February- Reception and Year 1 families
Wednesday 28th February- Year 2 and Year 3 families
Thursday 1st March- Year 4, Year 5 and Year 6 families.
World Book Day – Thursday 1st March 
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Each year group will be studying a particular book. Below is a list of the books that each year group will be reading and studying. On Thursday 1st March we are inviting the children to dress as characters from their year groups chosen books. We are asking for a £1 donation from each child. We will use the money raised for books in our school library
	Nursery
	Fairy Tales 

Children to dress as a character from a traditional tale.

	Reception
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Fairy Tales 
Children to dress as a character from a traditional tale.



	Year 1
	Traditional Tales 

Children to dress as a character from a traditional tale.

	Year 2
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Zeraffa Giraffa by Dianne Hofmeyr
The children can dress up as a Giraffe (yellow and orange), in African/Egyptian or as a king. 

	Year 3
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Humorous Poems 
Children to wear whacky and odd clothes that does not match. For example: odd socks, wigs etc

	Year 4
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The Great Kapok Tree by Lynne Cherry
Children to dress as Rainforest animals. 

	Year 5
	Oliver Twist by Charles Dickens 

Children to dress like Victorian children. Children to wear old, ragged clothes. 

	Year 6
	The Traveller’s Story of a Terribly Strange Bed by Wilkie Collins

Children to dress in French themed clothes.

	Nazareth Rooms
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The Gruffalo by Julia Donaldson
Children to dress as an animal from the story. 


	Mon 26th Feb 
	8.30

3.15pm-4.30pm
	Yr 1         Bible study 

Yr 5        Multisports   

	Tues 27th Feb

	8am 

8am

3.15pm – 4.25pm      

3.15pm – 4.30pm
	Yr 2        Judo

Yr 3        Multisports

Yr 3/4    Football 

Yr 4        Multisports 

	Wed 28th Feb
	8am


	Yr 5/6    Boys/Girls Gymnastics



	Thurs 1st March

	8am
	Yr 5/6    Boys/girls Gymnastics

	Fri 2nd March
	8am

8am 

8am 
2.45 pm                   
	Yr 3        Judo

Yr 5/6    Boys Football

Yr 5/6    Girls Football
               Whole School Assembly  


Happy Birthday 19th February –25th February 2018

Mary Marealle 9, Shadrach Udashi 7, Samuel Alatishe 10, Daniella Adeleke 4, Odiaka Ushedo 8, Josiah Kolawole 4.
Drivers
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Please be considerate about where you park as our school is in a residential area where other people live and work. 

Children travelling home alone.
Ideally these will only be Y6 children. In every case parents must speak to me and put in writing their reasons. We want to develop the independence of our children but every case is different.
Breakfast Club
7.30am – 8.45am (last entrance at 8.30am) £2.00 per session paid in advance via parentpay.
Please make sure a responsible adult drops your children off at breakfast club and not an older sibling from the school who will then either go home or out to an adult waiting in the car. Once your child is on school premises they are expected to stay. Food is provided please do not send children in with food from shops or home.  
Newsletter/website.

Firstly thank you to those of you who read this every week. We put it on the website and email it out to the emails we have for you. 

The website can also be seen through a free app –Schudio School App   then put in the postcode and all of it is on your phone for free.
Blog
A new addition to our website under the parents section informing you of what your child/children have been learning this week. Please take a look.

Please see some photos of school life on our twitter link: @stpetersdagenham   
Chaplaincy Newsletter 

This is a new monthly newsletter that can be found on our website. Please take a look at this month’s edition
Attendance

If your child is not coming into school, please call the school office by 10am on the first day they are absent and let us know the reason.
Contact Information
Please make sure you keep us updated in any changes to addresses, emails and telephone numbers. 
Parent Pay

Your child will no longer receive a hot dinner if their account is not at least £2.10 in credit.  An emergency meal could be given at Mr Craft’s discretion if you contact the Office before 9.30am. It is your responsibility to make sure your child’s parent pay is in credit at all times.   
Party Bags
We love to celebrate a birthday at St Peter’s. We just ask that any birthday cake is pre-cut and wrapped individually and party bags are not too heavy as they must be brought in with the child first thing in the morning. THEY WILL NOT BE ACCEPTED IN THE OFFICE.                                

Yours sincerely
Mr D Craft Headteacher    
